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The Inspector's decision was both disappointing and somewhat of a shock as it had seemed to 
most of those present at the Inquiry, including the Tadworth and Walton Residents Association 
Committee, that we had made a good case. 
 
Our Barrister, Dr. Ashley Bowes, was of a similar view at the end of the Inquiry. 
 
When we received the decision, we asked for his views on the Inspector's decision letter. He 
indicated that he felt we had a reasonably strong case to take the matter further. This is bearing in 
mind that with applications under the 2006 Commons Act it is necessary to go to the High Court. 
This is both  expensive and  restricting as it is necessary to make a case based on legal 
interpretation rather than just rerunning the planning arguments. 
 
Dr. Bowes has carefully studied the Inspector's decision letter and has advised that he thinks  that 
the decision was unlawful on three counts, with the first being particularly strong. It should be 
noted that this is a matter of opinion and another legal opinion has taken a different view.  We 
will therefore be taking a risk, although this is frequently the case with legal matters. 
 
The Committee consider that it is essential to do what we can to  overturn the decision. This is 
because of the implications of what can happen to Beechams Field in future if it is no longer part 
of the common. If we do not take the action available to us now, as an Association, we feel we 
could well regret this decision at a later date. We would be reliant on Green Belt protection but 
this may not be strong enough in the case of development relating to outdoor recreation. On 
balance, we feel that we would have let down both the local community who currently use this 
part of the common and also future generations, if we accept the flawed Inspector's conclusions. 
 
If we lose the Judicial Review that would be the end of the matter, but at least we would have had 
the satisfaction of doing everything in our powers to try to get what we consider to be the right 
solution for the area.  
 
There is no guarantee that we will be given leave to go to the court. First we have to serve a 'pre - 
action protocol'  letter on the Secretary of State, with copies to the Golf Club and Council who 
hold the sole remaining right of common, requesting that the deregistration is quashed. Two 
weeks is given in which to respond. The Secretary of State is also asked to agree that a claim can 
be made under the Aarhus Convention which would set a limit of other parties' costs at  £5,000 
for an organisation such as ourselves. This letter has already been sent because of time pressures. 
 
Should we be successful in seeking leave to go to the High Court and in seeking Aarhus 
Convention eligibility for costs, we will  email members and put an item on the website to inform 
members. There may be an Extraordinary General Meeting. This would have to be held at short 
notice. 
 
If we are successful in the Judicial Review, the Inspector's decision would be quashed, we would 
seek to get back our costs and there would be a fresh Inquiry. With the benefit of hindsight we 
would have a better indication of which issues to highlight. 
 
 



 
 
We have had encouragement from several members of the community who supported our case 
and some gave  evidence in their own right. Conversely, we have been criticised by one or two 
members of  the Golf Club for proposing to take the matter further. However, we consider that 
authorisation has been given to the Committee to act on behalf of the Association to take the 
action we have to date. 
 
Summary of the Case 
 
1. An error in considering the  Unilateral Undertaking 
The first issue, and most important issue, is the Unilateral Undertaking. This is an agreement 
which the Golf Club put forward during the Inquiry which requires the Club, inter alia, not to 
implement its planning permission for the golf practice facility before it has submitted ecological 
management plans for both Beechams Field and the replacement land.  
The argument is that the Inspector misunderstood the Unilateral Undertaking, concluding it was a 
stand alone obligation, even though it relates only to the existing planning permission. Nature 
conservation was  an important and contentious consideration at the Inquiry and a matter which 
the Inspector has to take into account. 
As things stand at present, Beechams Field is no longer common land and the Club is under no 
obligation to implement any ecological management plans.  
 
2. Failure to supply adequate reasons on nature conservation 
Firstly the Inspector failed to consider the evidence of our ecologist, Ann Sankey, that the 
exchange could have a negative impact on Beecham's Field. He only accepted the evidence of the 
Golf Club's ecologist. Secondly there is no justification that the exchange would have a positive 
effect on nature conservation because the unilateral obligation  only requires the submission of 
plans prior to the implementation of a particular planning permission. Another application could 
be submitted. The Inspector therefore failed to have regard to the need to conserve biodiversity. 
There could be two protected species on the site of the replacement land. 
 
3. Unlawful approach to the impact on the neighbourhood 
Although the Inspector gave most weight to the impact of the exchange on Tadworth and Walton 
and that the exchange land is less accessible for them, he concluded that this adverse impact 
would be outweighed by the beneficial impact for people to the south, including the remote 
settlement of Buckland on the other side of the M25. This conclusion is irrational and 
inconsistent. 
 
Likely costs 
To date we have spent about £3,400 on the Inquiry and taking the case to Judicial Review would 
cost about £6000 although we would hope to retrieve these costs if successful. If unsuccessful, 
we would have to pay £5,500 as a contribution to the costs of the other side. The Association can 
cover these costs from reserves. In the past we have been criticised for the size of our reserves but 
have always argued that we may need the money at some future date if legal action or need  for 
professional advice proves necessary. If we get leave to go to the High Court, we will probably 
ask for donations to help defray costs. A number of local residents have already offered to assist 
financially. 
 
 
Conclusion 
 
We trust that the Association will support the Committee in this action which was unanimously 
agreed at the Committee meeting of  19th August 2014. 


